CPC Vice-Chair Report to Council
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
August 24, 2016
Madam President, Colleagues of Council:
This is my “valedictory” report to you in my position as CPC Vice-Chair.  I have enjoyed working with you and Past-Presidents Tom Barton and Diane Grob-Schmidt and I look forward to continuing my participation in other governance activities. 
The newly formed joint task force between the Board and CPC on Governance Design may be the most significant item for these reports.  That has already been addressed in Board Chair Confalone’s report and I am pleased to have taken part in that portion of his report.
The first meeting of the Future Council Representation Working Group was held during the CPC Long-Range Planning Subcommittee meeting on Monday. This working group includes representatives from the committees on Local Section Activities, International Activities and Divisional Activities as well CPC members of the Subcommittee. The big-picture question to be addressed by this group is "What would Council look like if we created it from scratch?"  The Working Group anticipates continuing this Working Group in tandem with the new Joint Board-CPC Task Force.  
The Subcommittee on Petitions, Constitution and Bylaws met on Monday and forwarded the following recommendations to the full CPC.  CPC subsequently considered and approved them on Tuesday.  As a result:

· CPC approved the Committee on Committee’s proposal to increase the size of the Committee on Ethics from nine to twelve members.  

· CPC supports the Membership Affairs Committee’s Petition to Extend the Unemployed Members’ Dues Waiver 
· summary of our actions that uncifollowing recommendations to the full CPC.t for your Council report.e subcommittee ons of CounciCPC continues to sponsor the Petition for Removal of Officers and Councilors, and approved at this meeting the edited procedures document.  These will be included in the Council agenda for action in San Francisco. 

· CPC supports the Petition on the Rights of Affiliates, and recommends that the Committee on Nominations and Elections develop guidance for units whose bylaws allow voting in their unit elections by affiliates. Such guidance should make clear that those units will need to prepare separate ballots for their elections of Councilors and Alternate Councilors, in which affiliates are not allowed to vote.

For this meeting, CPC formally approved President Nelson’s proposal for a Special Discussion Item Gathering Input on Proposed Recommendations of the ACS Presidential Task Force on the U.S. Employment of Chemists.  As is typical of Special Discussions, this will last for 30 minutes with each Councilor allowed no more than one minute.  CPC also specifically approved her request for placing a handout with the the Task Force’s current draft of its suggestion on Councilors’ chairs.
With respect to handouts at Council, CPC voted to establish a working group to formalize procedures for handout approvals.  The working group has been asked to have recommendations for CPC   consideration and approval in San Francisco.
When CPC established its policy for partial compensation of non-Councilor expenses, a few committees chose to exempt themselves from the new policy because they have their own source and rules for funding.  At this meeting, CPC approved a request from the Committee on Nomenclature, Terminology and Symbols to end its exempt status and become a participant in the compensation program.  NTS’ current policy does not apply to committee associates, while the CPC policy does.
Madame President, it again has been my honor and pleasure to serve the Council in this position for the past three years.

This concludes my report.
Alan M. Ehrlich

Vice-Chair
1

